
MINUTES  
MONTEAGLE CITY COUNCIL 

OCTOBER 28, 2013 
 

PRESENT:  MAYOR, MARILYN C. NIXON 
   LEX ORR 
   HARRY PARMLEY 
   ALVIN POWELL 
   RUSTY LEONARD 
 
 
 The regular meeting of the Monteagle City Council was 
called to order at 6:05 pm, by Mayor, Marilyn C. Nixon.  
Following the pledge of allegiance and the prayer a motion 
was made to approve the minutes of September 30, 2013 by 
Alderman Powell.  Alderman Leonard seconded the motion 
and it passed 5/0. 
 
BUSINESS PERMITS 
 
 There were two new business permits to be approved. 
First was Save A Bunch Liquidations for Ben Thomas. 
Alderman Powell made a motion to approve this permit. 
Alderman Leonard seconded the motion and it passed 5/0. 
Second was Lady Bug Consignment for Janie Stewart. 
Alderman Parmley made a motion to approve this permit. 
Alderman Orr seconded the motion and it passed 5/0. 
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BID FOR POLICE CAR 
 
 There was review of the bids for a new police car. 
Alderman Parmley made a motion to buy the car from B and B 
Motor, not to exceed $18000.00 for the whole package. The 
extended warranty will be checked on and the stripping will 
be done. Alderman Powell seconded the motion and it passed 
5/0. 
 
 Chief McNeese asked that he be allowed to purchase 
tazers at $2606.85. Alderman Orr made a motion to purchase 
the tazers at $2606.85. Alderman Powell seconded the motion 
and it passed 5/0.  He also asked to purchase new vests at 
$4554.00 and give the old ones to the reserves. Alderman 
Parmley made a motion to purchase the vests. Alderman 
Powell seconded the motion and it passed 5/0. 
 
FIRE DEPARTMENT 
 
 Chief Phillips asked to purchase radios for the 
department in the amount of $1879.95. Alderman Orr made a 
motion to purchase the radios up to $2000.00.  Alderman 
Leonard seconded the motion and it passed 5/0. The fire  
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department is planning a roadblock for November 3rd for Feed 
the Children. 
 
 The Halloween parade and the Community event was a 
great success.  
 
UTILITY DEPARTMENT 
 
 Alderman Orr gave an update on water loss. 
 

The leaf truck is being repaired it will be down for about 
two weeks. The trees in the median will be trimmed and we 
will be getting everything ready for the holidays. 
 
OCCUPANCY TAX AUDITS 
 
 There was discussion on the occupancy tax audits.  
Alderman Orr made a motion to send one of the audits to the 
City Attorney.  He will send a letter to the motel to collect 
taxes that are due. Alderman Powell seconded the motion and 
it passed 5/0. 
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 Alderman Parmley made a motion to give employees, fire 
department and reserves a $25 gift certificate to Piggly Wiggly 
for Thanksgiving and for Christmas. Alderman Powell 
seconded the motion and it passed 5/0. 
 
 Alderman Parmley made a motion to give full-time 
employees a Christmas bonus of $150.00 and part-time, fire 
department and reserves $75.00.  Alderman Powell seconded 
the motion and it passed 5/0. 
   
 The Thanksgiving dinner will be held at city hall on 
November 27th at noon for all departments. 
 
 There being no other business the meeting adjourned at 
6:30 pm. 
 
       Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
_________________________ ________________________ 
Mayor, Marilyn C. Nixon  Debbie Taylor, City Recorder 


